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1. Date of Report (Date of earliest event reported)
Nov 13, 2019

2. SEC Identification Number
40524

3. BIR Tax Identification No.
004-666-098-000

4. Exact name of issuer as specified in its charter
MACROASIA CORPORATION

5. Province, country or other jurisdiction of incorporation
Philippines

6. Industry Classification Code(SEC Use Only)

7. Address of principal office

12th Floor, PNB Allied Bank Center, 6754 Ayala Avenue, Makati City
Postal Code
1226

8. Issuer's telephone number, including area code
(632) 8840-2001
9. Former name or former address, if changed since last report

C08006-2019

N/A

10. Securities registered pursuant to Sections 8 and 12 of the SRC or Sections 4 and 8 of the RSA
Title of Each Class Number of Shares of Common Stock Outstanding and Amount of Debt Outstanding
Common Stock 1,581,621,593

11. Indicate the item numbers reported herein
ltem 9
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and are disseminated solely for purposes of information. Any questions on the data contained herein should be addressed directly to
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Clarification of News Report

Source philstar.com
Subject of News Report “7 conglomerates interested in Sangley airport”
Date of Publication Nov 13, 2019

Clarification of News Report

We refer to the letter of the PSE, asking us to clarify or confirm today the quoted statements below in relation to the
following news article entitled “7 conglomerates interested in Sangley airport” posted in philstar.com news on November
13, 2019. The article reported in part that:

“MANILA, Philippines — At least seven companies, including conglomerate Metro Pacific Investments Corp., the Villar
Group and Lucio Tan’s MacroAsia, have expressed their interest in teaming up with the provincial government of Cavite
for a $10-billion project that would transform the Sangley Airport into a world-class international gateway.

Cavite Governor Jonvic Remulla told The STAR that a total of seven firms have purchased bid documents for the
Sangley Point International Airport Project as the deadline for interested parties to buy the said documents lapsed on
Monday.

The seven companies are MPIC, MacroAsia Properties Development Corp., Prime Holdings of real estate magnate and

former Sen. Manuel B. Villar Jr., Philippine Airport Ground Solutions Inc., Langham Properties Inc., Chinese
Communications Construction Co., and Mosveldtt Law Offices.

We confirm that MacroAsia Corporation (‘MAC") bought the bid documents for the Sangley Airport Project and that MAC
is interested to participate in the said project. No further details are available as of the moment. We trust that this clarifies
the news item mentioned above.

Other Relevant Information

N/A

Filed on behalf by:
Name Amador Sendin

Designation CFO, VP Administration & Business Development
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